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:           All Queries to: 
Sean Keane, Pensions Manager,  
Standards & Quality, HSE Western Area, 
Merlin Park Hospital,. Galway 
Email: sean.keane@hse.ie 

 
Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta, Acmhainní Daonna 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí Sláinte 
Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’ 

Baile Átha Cliath 8 
 

Office of the National Director of Human Resources 
Health Service Executive 

Dr. Steevens’ Hospital 
Dublin  

 
HSE HR Circular 023/2014        September 29th 2014 
   
To:  Each member of Leadership Team, HSE; 

Each Assistant National Director of Human Resources, HSE; 
Each CEO & HR Manager, directly funded Voluntary Hospital/Agency. 

 
Re: Budget 2014 and Finance (No 2) Act 2013 Reduction in the Maximum Allowable Pension Fund 

on Retirement for Tax Purposes (Standard Fund Threshold – SFT) 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
I refer to HSE HR Circular 008/2014 dated 10th July 2014 and Department of Public Expenditure and 
Reform Circular dated 27th June 2014 which outlined the implications, arising from changes to the Standard 
Fund Threshold (SFT) effective from 1st January 2014, for Public Servants with high value pension 
entitlements, and for Pensions Managers/Administrators. 
 
Arising from the development of the Revenue Personal Fund Threshold Electronic Notification System 
referred to in paragraph 13 of DPER Circular dated 27th June 2014, all applications for a PFT must be made 
through this electronic system.  In this regard I attach for your information and attention the following: 
 

 Department of Health Circular 13/2014 dated 22nd August 2014. 
 DPER Circular dated 20th August 2014 and attachment. 
 Revenue PFT Electronic Notification Information Checklist. 

 
The standard notification letter for PFT applicants, which was recently circulated to Pensions 
Managers/Administrators, has been designed to reflect all relevant information required by the Revenue for 
PFT application purposes.  
 
The contents of the attached should be brought to the attention of all relevant employees in the HSE and in 
Section 38 Funded Agencies.  All employee queries should be directed to the local Pensions Section/Unit.  
Queries in relation to policy clarification may be forwarded to Mr. Sean Keane, Pensions Manager, 
Standards & Quality. (email sean.keane@hse.ie) 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Barry O’Brien 
National Director of Human Resources 












